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January 19, 2017
608 Wood Street
Minutes of Meeting
1. Quorum and Call to Order
In Attendance:
President Brent Slobodin; Secretary Carol Oberg; Directors Elaine Michaud, Julie Munich, Russell Shields, Kate Dawson and Executive Director Dan Moore.   Firefighters Nick and Tory attended as well as Tanya Mickey, Member and Brianna Brandon, prospective member.
 Regrets: Paddy Colfer

The meeting was called to order by Brent at 7:05 p.m.
2.    Acceptance of the Agenda
  Motion:    To accept the agenda as amended
Proposed:   Russell

Seconded:    Julie
Vote:        All in favour; none opposed
   						 Motion Carried
3.	Minutes of Meeting November 17, 2016.

   	Motion:    To accept the minutes 
Proposed:    Russell
Seconded:  Elaine
Vote:        All in favour; none opposed
										Motion Carried
4.  Nicholas O’Carroll, Firefighter, spoke about the Firefighters’ Calendar which is planned for this year with Humane Society Yukon as the charity of choice for the proceeds.  The photo shoot is planned for February 3rd with a second shoot on March 25th.  Volunteers will be needed to move the animals up to the photo shoot on the days indicated.  It should be ready in May or June.  Nicholas also suggested the Board might also be involved in the web sales of the calendar.  
Motion:  That Humane Society Yukon work with the firefighters on the calendar for 2017.
Proposed:  Russell
Seconded:  Elaine
Vote:  		All in favour.  None opposed.
								Motion Carried
5. Report of Executive Director 
Dan presented a written report and then spoke to plans for the Golf Tournament to be held on August 26th (National Dog Day).  Draft brochures were passed around for comments.  Dan advised that 12-15 volunteers would be needed as well as an MC.
6. Committee Reports
a. Shelter Operations & Programs Report
There has been no meeting this month.  Dan advised that this committee may be 
redundant as he takes care of this and reports on it in his Executive Report each month.
b. Finance
A new financial system is being set up.  Dan advised that a new computer would be necessary to ensure smooth transition.  The Square system will help with categorizing and to replace paper trails.  An external hard drive will prevent losses.  Tanya will donate $1,200 from her sharing fund towards this.

Motion:    To pre-approve up to $2,000 for Dan to spend to get a new computer system installed at the shelter.
 
Proposed:    Julie
Seconded:  Russell
Vote:        All in favour; none opposed
										Motion Carried
Dan will write all the Income tax receipts from this time forward.  His name will also be added to the signing authority at TD Bank.  Carol will prepare a letter for the bank to change the signing authorities to Brent, Paddy, Carol, Russell and Dan.  

Motion:    To raise Rachael’s wages by $4.00 per hour 
Proposed:    Russell
Seconded:  Julie
Vote:        All in favour; none opposed
										Motion Carried
c. Fundraising
Russell presented a list of proposed fundraising activities for the upcoming year.  There will be a big need for volunteers for August.  See attached.  Ideas include Drive One Promo for Whitehorse Motors, Barbeque and Dog Days Fundraising at the Independent Store, filling and selling sandbags through Raven Recycling and Integra Tire, a big raffle, Dirty Northern dinner and art auction, Pictures with Santa and Hallowe’en Pictures with Robert Postma and Garage Sales.  Board members can expect to volunteer for these events to ensure success.
d. Governance
No meeting
e.  Volunteer Committee:
Julie reported that the Committee had been meeting every second Tuesday with two members.  Elaine will join the Volunteer Committee.  Julie said that there are 800 active people on the volunteer list.  She will use that list and the last 3 months of the dog walkers log to get emails out to volunteers.  An online form will be developed for volunteers and an orientation time will be set up as needed.  Dan will build the form into the website.  
Julie will reach out to the Golden Age Society to see what they might be able to do to help.  

Motion:    To approve the addition of Brianna Brandon to the Board of Directors 
Proposed:    Russell
Seconded:  Elaine
Vote:        All in favour; none opposed
										Motion Carried
Brianna will join the Volunteer Committee as well.

A Bingo Coordinator is still being sought after Kerry had to resign.  Several ideas were discussed to try and involve young people, such as Music Bingo and Trivia nights.  We might be able to partner with Yukon College on campus.
f.  Partnership and Public Relations
No report.  Everyone is to review the Communication Policy for the next
meeting.  Dan will resend it to everyone.  

New Business:
V.P. Position:  It was proposed that Russell might take the VP position as it
would help with his work in the community.  Amanda would need to formally
resign in writing and then this might happen.  
Letter to the Minister:  Strive to be positive in tone.
Social Media Marketing:  We need to be more proactive in this regard.
City Taxes/Utilities:  Russell and Dan will ask about return of the free dumping 
we used to enjoy.  Betty Irwin will be approached about asking for a permanent
deferral on property taxes and a discount on our water/utility charges.
Salvation Army Building:  Would we be interested in taking over the old building
? Maybe for a second hand store?  

Next Meeting
4th Thursday of the month this time:  February 23rd at 7 p.m. at 608 Wood Street, Whitehorse
7. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
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